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17.RD.30 REPORT OF INDEPENDENT REVIEW PANEL – MEMBERS’ 

ALLOWANCES: ADOPTION OF A NEW SCHEME OF 
MEMBERS’ ALLOWANCES (A1) 

 
A report was submitted which requested the Committee consider 
the findings of the Independent Review Panel (IRP) in relation to 
a reviewed scheme of Members’ Allowances and to refer their 
comments to the Executive Committee for consideration on the 
18th April, prior to Council making a final decision on 25th April. 
 
It was heard that the existing scheme had been approved in 
April 2012 and it was therefore timely to undertake a review. The 
Council was required to adopt a scheme that adequately 
supported councillors in fulfilling Council priorities and provided 
the best opportunity possible for those residents seeking 
election to serve. It was noted that government regulations 
required the Council to establish and maintain an IRP and have 
regard to its advice, although there was no requirement to 
accept its recommendations. 
 
In addition, Members noted the comments from the Standards 
Advisory Committee held in October 2017 who were mindful of 
the need to effect a balance between austerity and a scheme 
that adequately compensated members for their time and input 
and would attract more people to put themselves forward as 
prospective candidates.  
 
The report requested that the Committee consider two elements 
reviewed by the IRP. The first recommendation was a 2% 
increase to the basic Members’ Allowance which would provide 
parity with officer pay increases.  
 
The Committee was also asked to consider the Ward Initiative 
Fund (WIF), that although not technically part of the IRP remit, 
had been included as part of their considerations. Two options 
had been recommended, the first would see an increase in 
individual member WIF allocation from £625 per annum to 
£1000. The second option was for individual allocations to 
remain at £625 annually, with the additional resources proposed 



to be pooled centrally allowing for members to bid for additional 
WIF. 
 
Members considered the issue of WIF at length and 
recommended that:- 
 

 Individual councillor WIF allocations to be increased to 
£1000 annually, with no central pool. 

 The WIF not be included in the Member Allowances 
review going forward 

 
Furthermore, it was considered that it might be useful to review 
WIF restrictions on expenditure as a future agenda item. 
 
In relation to Member Allowances, the Committee considered 
that it should recommend that these be frozen at current levels 
given the current circumstances of austerity. 

 
 

RESOLVED that the following comments be referred to 
the Executive Committee on 18th April and 
the subsequent Council meeting on 25th 
April:- 

 

 Individual councillor Ward Initiative 
Fund allocations to be increased to 
£1000 annually, with no central pool. 

 The Ward Initiative Fund not be 
included in the Member Allowances 
review going forward 

 That Member Allowances be frozen 
at 2017/18 levels.  

 


